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MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association

1951 Woodlane Drive 

Woodbury, Minnesota  

Board of Directors Meeting
June 15, 2006

Board Members Present: 
Chief Harry Algyer

Chief Dan Carlson

Chief Jim Crace

Chief Mona Dohman


Director Cari Gerlicher

Chief Bob Jacobson

Chief Peter Jansky

Chief Jim Kulset


Chief Ron Sager

Chief Dave Thomalla

Chief Mitch Weinzetl

Chief Rob Yant

Board Members Absent:
Chief John Bolduc, Chief Kelvin Keena, Chief Paul Phillip

Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Pat Moen, Director of Executive Development
Mary Henning, Communications Coordinator
Eric Hyland, Legislative Representative

Guests Present:
Betsy Pierre, ETI planner, Pierre Promotions & Productions
John Bill of Community Safety

1. Call to Order:

President Pete Jansky called the association board meeting to order at 10:36 a.m.

2. Opening Invocation:

Chief Dan Carlson offered the opening invocation.

3. Approval of the Agenda:

The agenda was approved.

Approval motions:  1st–B. Jacobson, 2nd–J. Kulset

4. President’s Report: 

John Bill of Community Safety presented a proposal to decrease the commercial telemarketing portion of the revenues for MCPA from 21 percent to 18 percent. He said the company has experienced financial difficulty with natural disasters, rise in gas prices,

and other economic factors. He is asking for the change to be effective immediately, then to negotiate a percentage review again Jan. 1, 2007. The board agreed to the contract amendment effective July 1, 2006, in exchange for giving MCPA advertising contacts from Callan Publishing, which is the association’s previous magazine publisher that partners with Community Safety.

Approval motions (later in meeting):  1st–H. Algyer, 2nd–J. Kulset

Betsy Pierre, ETI planner, Pierre Promotions & Productions, gave an end-of-event report on ETI. Main points as follows:

· Revenues at $103,000 are up 3 percent over last year.

· Revenues minus expenses = $86,000+

· Increase in exhibitors and sponsorships.

· Survey results reveal a concern in training content; breakout sessions need to run consecutively to allow all to attend.

· Registrations at 313 were low. Could be the time of year.

· An Exhibitor Advisory Committee will review the exhibitor schedule.

· Advertising in the exhibitor booklet, as well as sponsorships, were successful.

· Betsy is reviewing convention facilities for 2008 in Duluth, St. Cloud and Rochester. Offerings and rates vary, and comparisons by price alone are not as telling as what the ETI Committee establishes as the best values for particular needs. The board and Committee will continue to review facilities as opportunities arise.
Betsy Pierre, magazine publisher, reported on the progress of the Minnesota Chiefs magazine now published by Pierre Promotions & Productions. After the first issue, the budget is $5,000 under the estimated amount. The cost of expenses is reasonable; however, advertising revenue is low. Securing advertising contacts from the previous publisher may help (see Community Safety/Callan Publishing presentation above in President’s Report).

The Magazine Committee will continue to research other sources of income for the magazine.
Approval motions:  1st–H. Algyer, 2nd– J. Kulset

Eric Hyland of Messerli & Kraemer reviewed and summarized the 2006 legislative session. Results are posted on the MCPA website. He encourages MCPA to get to know their legislators. In 2007 approximately 40 new legislators will fill seats. MCPA will thank those legislators who offered strong support to MCPA in 2006.

Discussion for 2007 will include administrative fees, primary seat belt law, LGA funds and identity theft, among others.

5. Secretary’s Report: 

Minutes were amended with two minor changes and approved.
Approval motions:  1st –J. Kulset, 2nd – J. Crace

6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. The board approved one new associate member: Scott Berger, Assoc. Dean, of Alexandria Technical College.
Approval motions:  1st –R. Dohman, 2nd – J. Kulset
Treasurer Cari Gerlicher reviewed the financial report, which was approved by the board. All bills for the month were approved and paid.
Approval motions:  1st – J. Kulset, 2nd – M. Dohman

The Board accepted the Treasurer’s Report as presented.

Approval motions:  1st – J. Crace, 2nd – M. Dohman

7. Executive Director’s Report:

a. Raffle Tickets.
Next year, proceeds will go to the Scholarship Fund. There is no need for a separate account, because this is a separate fund in MCPA’s operating funds.
The board agreed to pre-approve payment of the checks to recipients of the awards. Presentations will be made to recipients before school is out. The committee will promote the winners through the Minnesota Chiefs magazine.

Approval motions:  1st – K. Keena 2nd – R. Yant

b. Office Space.
The FBI will not be renting the office space. UMCPI will pay for the remodeling and furniture. MCPA has lost 6 months’ revenue in rental fees, and will continue to seek out a tenant for the space at approx. $260/month.
Approval motions:  1st –J. Crace, 2nd – R. Sager
c. Statewide Radio Board.

Candidates who were nominated to the governor are Chief Michael Goldstein of Plymouth, Chief Michael Risvold of Wayzata, and Chief Joy Rikala of Minnetonka. The governor will appoint one chief.

d. Scholarship Committee.

The committee will recommend the 10 awardees at the next board meeting.

e. Partnership Website with MN Sheriffs Association.

The “partnering” MemberClicks home page is uploaded and running smoothly.

f. IACP Board Candidates.

Vice-President Jimmy Fawcett is resigning from International Association of Chiefs of Police. Chief Scott Knight has entered for election for 4th Vice-President and is one of four candidates. The first campaign committee meeting is July 5. Target Corporation will contribute to his election. The Massachusetts Police Chiefs Association is showing strong support to elect Chief Knight.
g. Board Retreat.

June 28-29, the Board is meeting in Duluth to review the vision of the association. The board also will tour the convention and entertainment facility for consideration of future ETI conferences. Lodging is complementary.
h. Federal Handgun Regulation.

John Shanks of the Brady Campaign to End Gun Violence is requesting an Assn resolution not supporting HR 5005, a bill that repeals a firearms dealer’s obligation to report multiple gun sales to a singe buyer to Law Enforcement. which the board agreed to support. A copy of Board of Directors resolution was sent to John Shanks.
Approval motions:  1st – M. Weinzetl, 2nd – D. Thomalla

i. Essay Contest.

The association awarded 18 winners, and results are posted on the website, along with any news clips that arrive.

j. Wisconsin Chiefs Association.

Chief Doug Briggs of Somerset will become our new board liaison from the Wisconsin association.

8. POST Report




No report.

9. Committee Reports:

k. Executive



No report.

After the passing of Chief Rick Wilson, the board decided to award the family and the Champlin Police Department a plaque. Chaplain Dan Carlson attended the funeral and reviewed protocol. Currently the association does not have funeral protocol documented. However, Chief Carlson represented the association well.
l. Rules                     


No report.

m. Member Services

Regional rep. meetings will be taking place during the next several months.

n. Promotions and Recognition
The board agreed to allow $200 for golf trophies at the Fall Golf Tournament.

Approval motions:  1st –J. Kulset, 2nd – J. Crace

o. Awards Committee


No report.

p. Education and Training Committee

Fall conference registration is taking place. October Leadership Academy is full. Registrants are being referred to the March 2007 class.
q. Legislative Committee:  See President’s Report, presentation from Eric Hyland.

Personal Protection Act Brochure Endorsement. Chief Mitch Weinzetl request Board of Directors approval to have the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association endorse a brochure to be used for those seeking a carry permit on proper behavior when confront by police while armed. The Board of Directors voted to table until the board could get legal opinion from staff legal counsel.
Approval motions:  1st –M Weinzetl, 2nd – R. Yant

r. Magazine Committee

Covered in Betsy Pierre’s presentation.

10. Items From the Floor: 

Drivers License Photos and Plates. The association passed a resolution to submit a request to Dept. of Public Safety Commissioner Michael Campion regarding the following:

1) Driver and Vehicle Services allowing applicants for a driver’s license to wear a baseball or other cap during the photo shoot; and
2) The “Support Our Troops” graphic on license plates is affecting the readability of plate numbers.

The Commissioner responded that the issues will be covered at a July 24 DPS Law Enforcement Advisory Committee meeting.

Fraternal Order of Police. The board discussed the possibility of establishing a Legal Defense Fund or entering into a relationship with the Minnesota Fraternal Order of Police. Exec. Harlan Johnson will request a presentation from the FOP.
A Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association Legal Plan would require about  200 member participants to be effective. A plan like FOP would cost abut $225 per year. More cost effective for each member to become a member of FOP and buy a plan on their own for $150/year plus $20 membership, the Board wished to be briefed by FOP on membership etc. 
11.
Old Business:  None.

11. New Business: 

The next board meeting, July 20, will be held in the Stone House in St. Joseph, hosted by President Pete Jansky.
12. Adjourn, 1:35 p.m.

Motion to adjourn.

Approval motions:  1st – M. Weinzetl, 2nd – J. Crace 

Respectfully submitted

Chief Dave Thomalla, Secretary

M.H. 


